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July 27, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the memorandum of understanding transferring court security work in the outlying King County District Courts from the King County Police Officers Guild (KCPOG) to the King County Court Protection Guild (KCCPG).  This transfer of work will be effective upon county ratification and will result in cost savings to King County once fully implemented.

Both the King County Court Protection Guild marshals and the King County Police Officers Guild deputies work for the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO).  Marshals currently provide security to the King County Courthouse in Seattle and the Norm Maleng Regional Justice Center in Kent, as well as to the Superior Courts and District Courts housed therein.  The marshals also provide security for various office buildings and courtrooms in Seattle, including but not limited to the King County Youth Center and Juvenile Court, the Involuntary Treatment Act Court, and courts and buildings for which the KCSO is under a contractual obligation to provide security.  Marshals are limited commissioned officers.  Deputies currently provide security to the six outlying King County District Courts, as well as the District Court on Vashon Island.  The King County Police Officers Guild deputies are fully commissioned police officers.

King County, the KCCPG, and the KCPOG have had many discussions over the course of the past year or more about the county’s proposed plan to transfer the work of security for the outlying King County District Courts from the KCPOG deputies to the KCCPG marshals.  The KCCPG marshals would then be responsible for security in all King County District and Superior Courts.

The parties have had a series of meetings in which the effects of this transfer of work has been bargained, and a full and complete agreement has been reached.

This agreement will result in cost savings to King County and will consolidate responsibility for courthouse security to one classification, the county marshals.

The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County, the KCCPG, and the KCPOG.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at

206-296-4273, at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget and Office of Strategic 


    Planning and Performance Management

Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
